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                                                                                                                                         July 19, 2018 
 

The Honorable Elaine Chao 

Secretary of Transportation 

1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 

Washington, DC 20590 
 

Dear Secretary Chao, 
 

We are pleased to send you this letter showing our strong and unified support for the Maine Department 

of Transportation’s efforts to secure funds through the BUILD Transportation Discretionary Grant 

Program. This funding, if awarded, will go towards critical improvements that focus on traffic mobility in 

Maine, including in its rural communities. 
 

As a group, we collectively represent communities that will benefit greatly from the project planned by 

MaineDOT. The first phase of the traffic mobility improvements focuses on replacing or enhancing 101 

traffic signals across the state. These technological advancements will provide safety and mobility 

benefits, which in turn will lead to a decrease in fuel usage and a gain in air quality. These improvements 

will also make a remarkable difference in the ability of First Responders and Emergency Services to do 

their jobs for the people of Maine.  
 

The planned upgrades will be a boost to businesses and the communities that make up our districts. Being 

able to adjust the signals according to varying traffic volumes will benefit everyone and make traffic 

mobility more efficient and reliable. The benefits to commuters and regional commerce in our different 

districts will have a tremendous and positive impact, especially in view of potential reductions in traffic 

congestion. 
 

Another benefit to the proposed project is the focus placed on our constituents who suffer from a 

disability that impairs their ability to easily navigate within our towns. A BUILD grant will help the 

department add Accessible Pedestrian Signals (APS), which specifically aid those who are blind or 

visually impaired. These individuals have very few options and must walk most places due to the limited 

access to public transportation in Maine. There will also be many improvements made that will adhere to 

standards created by the ADA.  
 

We appreciate the initiative the Maine Department of Transportation is taking to move forward and make 

critical improvements to our infrastructure systems in Maine. This grant funding would go a long way 

toward updating our state’s traffic mobility systems and making our communities more accessible to all. 

We respectfully request that you favorably consider the department’s application and its request for 

funding assistance from the U. S. Department of Transportation. 
 

 



Thank you very much for your time and consideration. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

                                                            
Michael Thibodeau       Shenna Bellows   

President of the Senate       State Senator    

                                                                  
Scott Cyrway        Roger Katz 

State Senator        State Senator 

                                                                                  
Tom Saviello        Rod Whittemore 

State Senator        State Senator 

                                                          
David Woodsome       Erin Herbig 

State Senator        Democratic Majority Leader 

                                                                    
Donna Doore        Gay Grant 

State Representative        State Representative                                                                                                              

                                                                                                                                
Brad Farrin        Anne-Marie Mastraccio 

State Representative       State Representative 

 

                                                                
Colleen Madigan       Matthew Pouliot 

State Representative       State Representative 

 

 
Thomas Longstaff                    

State Representative        

 


















